
Beaches and Rows Committee Meeting  
Wednesday, November 10, 2021 @ 6:00PM – ALD Clubhouse  

 
Call to order: at 6:06pm  
 
Attendance:   Teri Nixon, Lisa Salerno, Janet Garrett, Patty Arnestad, Jodi Stubbings, Mary Withey 
 
Approval of previous meeting minutes – October 13, 2021 – Motion to approve by Patty, Mary seconded. Minutes 
approved.   
 
Status of Beaches and ROWs:   
 
1) Main Beach: 
Consider additional benches (3).   
 
2) Elsmere: 
Plunge pool has been cleaned, raking of leaves pending.   
 
3) Francis: 
Disintegrating wall has not been repaired and has fallen into the lake.  ALD President to send a letter to the resident.   
 
4) Oakland: 
No issues at this time.       
 
5) Meadowbrook:  
Plunge pool has been cleaned and pipe must be repaired.  Contractor will repair the pipe once authorization is 
received.    
 
6) Cove Road: 
Will try a silt fence this winter.  Raking of leaves has started.  Pipe has been cleared.   
 
7) Lollipop Beach: 
Plunge pool has been cleaned.  Bench has been stabilized. Silt fence needs to be installed.  Consider additional 
benches for this area (2).   
 
8) Ryan Terrace:  
A few signs need to be removed from the boat racks.  A meeting will be scheduled to identify signs that should be 
removed and to arrange for the racks to be moved up about 3 feet.  Silt fence needs to be installed. 
 
9) Spafford: 
Steward has raked several times, will be working this Saturday. Discuss putting up two poles to stop cars from 
parking at ROW disturbing the stone but still allowing residents to easily get their kayaks/canoe’s through prior to 
the 2022 season.  Plunge pool has been cleared of leaves and ready for pickup. 
 
Other business: 
Lake Manager position – Karen Patterson from the ALD Board attended our last meeting and our group shared 
activities that the Beaches and ROWs Committee performs.  This information will be considered in developing the 
role of the Lake Manager.   
Fall clean-up - Teri was told that all volunteers must complete and sign a waiver form. Scheduling a specific date for 
clean-up was discussed and Committee members in attendance choose to complete the work if and when they are 
available vs. having a specific date. Fall clean-up is not an easy task and based on the last couple of years the 



majority of the work is done by the B & R Committee volunteers with a handful of other residents.  It is 
recommended we hire contractors to do this labor intensive work. Contractors will be contacted for an estimate for 
leaf removal and pick-up.  
 
Meeting adjournment:   Mary made a motion to adjourn.  Jodi seconded.  Motion approved. 
 
Next meeting date:  Wednesday, January 12, 2021.      
 


